
 The Corporation of the Town of Grimsby 
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 Office of the Town Clerk 
 160 Livingston Avenue, Grimsby, ON L3M 0J5 
 Phone: 905-945-9634 Ext. 2171 | Fax: 905-945-5010 
 Email: vsteele@grimsby.ca 

July 10, 2025 

SENT VIA E-MAIL 
carla.stout@nrtransit.ca 

Attention: Carla Stout 

RE: Niagara and Hamilton Transit Connection 

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Grimsby at its 
meeting held on July 7, 2025 passed the following resolution: 

Moved: Councillor Freake 
Seconded: Councillor Baradziej 

Whereas transit services are critical to building 21st Century communities; and 

Whereas the demand for transit is continuing to increase across Ontario, 
including in Hamilton and the Niagara Region; and 

Whereas progressive transportation is vital to attract and/or retain economic 
investment and the wellbeing of the community; and  

Whereas despite borders separating communities, many residents travel 
between them for a variety of important activities such as medical appointments, 
employment, education, and social events; and 

Whereas many bordering municipal transit systems in Ontario have established 
connections between them; and 

Whereas better connectivity by local transit is a factor in federal and provincial 
investments. 

Therefore be it resolved that Grimsby Council requests that Niagara Transit and 
Hamilton Street Railway work to create a connection between the two transit 
services; and 

That Grimsby Council requests that Niagara Regional Council prioritizes a 
connection between Niagara Transit and Hamilton Street Railway through their 
budget process; and 

That Grimsby Council requests that the adopted Niagara Transit masterplan 
incorporate a near-future connection to Hamilton Street Railway transit; and 
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That a copy of this resolution be sent to the Niagara Transit Board, Hamilton 
Street Railway Board of Directors, Niagara Regional Council, Hamilton City 
Council, Town of Grimsby Council, and the Town of Lincoln. 

If you require any additional information, please let me know.  
 
Regards, 

 
 
Victoria Steele  
Town Clerk 
 
CC: 
Hamilton Street Railway Board of Directors; clerk@hamilton.ca  
Niagara Regional Council; clerk@niagararegion.ca  
Hamilton City Council; clerk@hamilton.ca  
Grimsby Town Council; clerks@grimsby.ca  
Lincoln Town Council; clerks@lincoln.ca  
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